

CHAWTON CRICKET CLUB



MINUTES

COMMITTEE MEETING

Tuesday 10th May 2011
8pm at The Greyfriar, Chawton

Present: Tim Jenkins, Mike Watson, Zoe Channon, Nicole Williams, Richard Williams, Nick Gulwell, Martin Skilton, Andy Whittall, Richard Wilson, James Harvey, Robert Knight, Jim Collins

Apologies: John Rapley

MATTERS ARISING

- ✂ Still trying to source logo for new kit. **Action NW/MW** [Matters Arising](#)
- ✂ Rick Waterman has still not transferred Building Society monies despite various emails and phone messages. Mike Watson to send a recorded delivery letter. **Action MW** [Agenda Next Meeting](#)
- ✂ New pavilion keys purchased and distributed. It was decided to get extra cut and put one behind bar at Greyfriar. [Matters Arising](#)
- ✂ Richard Wilson has produced a spreadsheet showing player availability – a copy is now in pavilion.

FINANCIAL UPDATE & FUNDRAISING

- ✂ Balance of accounts attached. Balance £1814.87
- ✂ Thanks were given to Jim Collins for his efforts in procuring advertisers for fixture card
- ✂ **Century Club** – An updated report is attached. We are now in a break even position with more members due in. Russ Peacock has asked for his winnings £50 to be returned to club. Mike Watson to write to Russ and offer him a honorary vice presidency. It was hoped that the £500 draw will take place at the Chawton Ball. **Action MW** [Agenda Next Meeting](#)
- ✂ **Chawton Ball** – The subcommittee has had an initial meeting (minutes attached). ‘Bring your own drink’ not to be advertised. Tim Jenkins to apply for bar licence. Full page advert to go into Parish Magazine (FOC). Jim Collins to print posters, Zoe Channon to circulate. Tim Jenkins to get flyers and tickets printed at Dataprint. A headline prize required for raffle. Nick Gulwell to make enquiries re Disco. Andy Whittall to oversee ticket sales. Quotes for dance floor (Carters 21x18 £450, Other Company 21x21 Deliver/Install/Collect £471). Nicole Williams to enquire re second option and then book. **Action TJ/JC/ZC/NG/AW/NW** [Agenda Next Meeting](#)
- ✂ **Open Gardens** – Need volunteers, four to date. Tim Jenkins to send out email asking for volunteers. The Youth Academy are to provide refreshments at the pavilion. [Agenda Next Meeting](#)
- ✂ **Six-a-side Tournament** – Five teams to date. Richard Williams to ask Ropley. Licence to be acquired. Richard Williams and Richard Wilson to organise – BBQ/Bar/Raffle. **Action TJ/RWill/RWilson** [Agenda Next Meeting](#)

GRANTS

- ✂ **Lords Taverners** – Ongoing. **Action MW** [Agenda Next Meeting](#)
 - ✂ **Hampshire Playing Fields Association** – Application form submitted. Grant is for 10% of total expenditure. [Agenda Next Meeting](#)
-

-
- ✂ **Biffa** – Club need to commit to 50% of total expenditure. Richard Wilson to continue with application. [Action RWilson Agenda Next Meeting](#)
 - ✂ **South Downs Park** – Application form needs to be submitted by end of May for a decision in June. Copy of accounts required. [Action JC/MW Agenda Next Meeting](#)
 - ✂ **Vice Presidents & Honorary VP's** – James Harvey to continue to investigate. [Action JH Matters Arising](#)
-

GROUND & PAVILION MAINTENANCE

- ✂ Belt has broken on scarifier. Nick Gulwell to take to MHW. [Action NG Matters Arising](#)
 - ✂ Ladies toilets are flooded. Richard Williams to investigate. [Action RWilliams Matters Arising](#)
 - ✂ The electricity box door needs replacing ASAP. Martin Skilton to investigate. [Action MS Matters Arising](#)
 - ✂ Teas – cost agreed at £45
-

TOUR

- ✂ No response to advert as yet. Nick Gulwell is continuing to make enquiries. [Action TJ/NG Agenda Next Meeting](#)
-

WEBSITE

- ✂ Committee members contact details – information to be put on website. [Action TJ](#)
-

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

- ✂ **New Kit** – Order needs to be in by next week. An email to be sent to members stating last opportunity to order new kit. [Action TJ](#)
 - ✂ **Outdoor Nets** – attempting to arrange evening nets. [Action JH Matters Arising](#)
 - ✂ **Ground Hire** – The Alton Rugby Club wish to hire ground in August. They will need to fill in form on website. [Matters Arising](#)
 - ✂ **Subscriptions** – Very few have paid to date. Agreed to raise amount to £15 from 1st June. [Matters Arising](#)
 - ✂ **Evening KO Cricket** – Guy Jewell 1st round 31st May. Medstead KO 1st round v Ropley
 - ✂ **Roundabout Advertising** – Sign on roundabout to be taken down this weekend. Have gained three new members because of sign.
-

Meeting Closed at 9.55pm

Next meeting – Tuesday 14th June 2011